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The highlight of the November 1st Central Arizona Golf District’s 

(CAGD) final tournament of the season at Los Caballeros Golf Club in 

Wickenburg was the annual meeting, where the Nell Ellenberger 

Award was given to our own Carolyn Suttles! This award was estab-

lished in 1991 to periodically recognize outstanding service to the 

CAGD and has not been given since 2013. Sue Harrison, Pebble 

Creek Ladies Golf Association (PCLGA) member and past president 

of the CAGD, recommended Carolyn for this prestigious award and 

was also honored to make the presentation. Carolyn has been an ac-

tive member of the CAGD for 20 years, and beginning in 1999, she 

was the PCLGA’s CAGD representative for many years, and contin-

ues as the alternate, even today. During this time, she won the 2000, 

2001 and 2002 Presitive Cup before the event was discontinued. The 

Presitive Cup was awarded annually at an appreciation tournament in 

which the CAGD representative and their club’s president competed. 

In 2004 and 2005, she served as the CAGD vice president, and took 

the helm as president in 2006 and 2007. Sue reported that Carolyn 

encouraged her to run for vice president and then president, and al-

ways urges others to run for office and participate in tournaments. 

Carolyn recommended that the CAGD sponsor the Desert Mashie 

Golf Club as one of their charities, by supporting its junior golf and 

scholarship program. For the last three years, Carolyn has served as 

president of Desert Mashie. She is an active member of the Arizona 

Women’s Golf Association (AWGA) and has been the Pebble Creek 

representative for over 15 years. She recommended and led the AW-

GA Ambassador program for five years and has been honored as 

their “Volunteer of the Year.” The PCLGA congratulates Carolyn on 

this extremely well-deserved award in recognition of her dedication to 

the CAGD and love for golf!  

Congratulations to our President, Carolyn Suttles! 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

New Dropping Procedure (1 Jan 2019) 

Ball must land in and come to rest in relief area There is a New 

Dropping Height.  

The ball must be dropped straight down from knee height.  "Knee 

height" means the height of your knee when in a standing position. 

You do not need to be standing when the ball is dropped.  

A drop does not count if the ball touches you or your equipment 

before hitting the ground.  

A drop does count if the ball accidentally hits you or equipment af-

ter it has already hit the ground. 

Dropping procedure: Ball must land in and come to rest in relief 

area.  

For your relief procedure to be completed, your ball must be 

dropped so it: > First strikes the ground in the relief area, ) AND 

THEN comes to rest in the relief area. 

Great Golf Stuff! 

Birthdays, Anniversaries and Celebrations! 

Eric Neal          1/14 
Mike Archuleta      1/16 
Edward Richard      1/22 
Paul Thompson      1/23 
Elmer Simmons      1/28 
Carolyn Suttles      1/30 
Dion Perry         1/30 
 
Zeke Witherspoon     2/2 
Larnce Shelton       2/4 
James Buford, Jr.      2/7 
Harold Gilson         2/9 
Jeff Upton          2/9 
Hank Linear         2/11 

Bennie Johnson       2/15 
Kerwine Bell         2/15 
Marretta Houchins     2/16 
Desma Reid-Coleman   2/24 
 
Ted Wilson          3/1 
Geri Simmons        3/9 
Anthony Bolden       3/30 
 
 

Upcoming Desert Mashie Events 

 

Saturday, February 23, 2019—Sun City Country Club 

 

Saturday, March 23, 2109—Sun City North Course 

 

Sunday, April 14, 2019—Palm Valley 

 

Saturday and Sunday, May 4 and 5, 2019—2019 Desert Mashie 

71st Annual Tournament Reunion and Roast 

 “Mashie” 

5 

71st Annual Reunion and Roast  

New Desert Mashie member Sam Ramirez 

with Emma Mosley after his HOLE IN ONE 

at Coldwater Golf Course! 

Noah Nunez, Desert 

Mashie Junior and 

student at Brophy  

Jesuit College Prep, 

with his Arizona State 

High School       

Championship trophy!   

Desert Mashie member  John 

Kornegay with Tournament 

Director Sean Colebrook.  

“Jet”  had a HOLE IN ONE at 

the Club Championships at 

Arizona Golf Resort! 

Click either page above to register for the 71st Annual 

Tournament in May! 

http://www.desertmashie.org/71st-annual-invitational-tournament/
http://www.desertmashie.org/71st-annual-invitational-tournament/

